Answer Sheet No	
ia of Invigilator	

ENGLISH ADVANCE / ELECTIVE

SECTION - A (Marks 20)

Time	allowed:	25	Minutes
111110			INITIALEGE

Student Bounty.com Section-A is compulsory and comprises pages 1-2. All parts of this section are to be answered on NOTE:the question paper itself. It should be completed in the first 25 minutes and handed over to the

	Cer	tre Su	perintendent. Deleting/overwriting	is not allow	ed. Do not use lead pen		
Q. 1	Circle	the co	prrect option i.e. A / B / C / D. Each	part carries	one mark.		
	(i)	Who	vowed not to drink liquor for twenty-	one years?			
		Α.	Farfrae	B.	Jopp		
		C.	Richard Newson	D.	Michael Henchard		
	(ii)	With	whom did Jessica elope?				
		A.	Antonio	B.	Bassanio		
		C.	Gratiano	D.	Lorenzo		
	(iii) Which casket does the Prince of Arragon choose?						
		A.	Golden	B.	Silver		
		C.	Leaden	D.	Iron		
	(iv)	Who					
		A.	Able Whittle	B.	Richard Newson		
		C.	Farfrae	D.	Jopp		
	(v)	Who	was the first wife of Farfrae?				
		A.	Furmity woman	B.	Susan		
		C.	Elizabeth-Jane	D.	Lucetta		
	(vi)	Who	was Portia?				
		A.	Poor orphan girl	B.	Suitable theocratic lady		
		C.	Rich heiress	D.	Pauper		
	(vii)	(vii) What is the relationship of Bassanio with Antonio?					
		A.	Cousin	B.	Foe		
		C.	Friend	D.	Pupil		
	(viii)	viii) Elizabeth - Jane learnt who her real father was from					
		A.	Farfrae	B.	Newson		
		C.	Susan	D.	Michael Henchard		
	(ix)						
		A.	Burning of his house	B.	Dacoity		
		C.	Sinking of his ships	D.	Gambling		
	(x)	At wh	nich place did Farfrae sing songs?				
		A.	The Three Mariners	B.	Mixen Lane		
		C.	Weydon Priors	D.	Budmouth		
	(xi)	Wha	t was the reason of Lucetta's dying?				
		A.	By drowning	B.	By burning		
		C.	By killing	D.	By disgracing		

DO NOT WRITE ANYTHING HERE

				18	ELD.	IIIITA COM
				11 11	Che	
		DO NOT WRITE A	NYTHIN	IG HERE	00	13
						32
						.0
(xii)	After	how many years did Susan come to mee	et Michae	el Henchard?		2
	Α.	Twelve years	В.	Eighteen years		
	C.	Twenty years	D.	Twenty two years		
(xiii)	Iam	sorry, I did not mean to interrupt like this	Replac	minoral medical personal and a control of the contr	idiom.	
	Α.	Cut down	В.	Cut in		
	C.	Cut of	D.	Cut out		
(xiv)	A nev	w car is unfortunately impossible this year	r. Repla	ce the underlined part with suitable	le idiom.	
	A.	Out of wood	В.	Out of question		
	C.	Out of touch	D.	Out of bound		
(xv)	Му са	abbages and onions are making progress	s nicely.	Replace the underlined part with	suitable idiom.	
	A.	Come off	В.	Come in		
	C.	Come out	D.	Come on		
(xvi)	What	does Impertinent mean?				
	A.	Urbane	B.	Obliging		
	C.	Impolite	D.	Civil		
(xvii)	He w	ished. He had been a pilot. How can the	se two s	entences be combined to make a	complex	
	sente	ence?				
	A.	He wished as he had been a pilot.			*	
	B.	He wished so he had been a pilot.				
	C.	He wished if he had been a pilot.				
	D.	He wished that he had been a pilot.				
(xviii)	What	is the correct subordinate clause for the	sentenc	e given below?		
	"Worl	k hard"		a a resource and a second and a second as a second		
	A.	Lest you do not fail	B.	Lest you fail		
	Ç.	Lest you should fail	D.	Lest you might not fail		
(xix)	Choo	se the correct spellings:				
	A.	Tiranny	B.	Tyrany		
	C.	Tyrainy	D.	Tyranny		
(xx)	"They	entered the room. The rain started" . Jo	oin the tv	vo sentences by using conjunction	,	
	A.	They entered the room but the rain st	arted.			
	B.	As they entered the room the rain star				
	C.					
	D.	No sooner did they enter the room that				
		· .				
For Ex	amine	r's use only:				
			Total	Marks: 20		
			Mark	s Obtained:		

Page 2 of 2(Eng. Adv/Elect)

---- 2HA 1102 ----



ENGLISH ADVANCE / ELECTIVE HSSC-II

Time allowed: 2:35 Hours

Total Marks Sections B and C

Student Bounty.com NOTE:-Sections B and C comprise pages 1-2. Answer all the questions from Section 'B' and Section 'C' the separately provided answer book. Use supplementary answer sheet i.e. Sheet-B if required. Write your answers neatly and legibly.

SECTION - B (Marks 45)

Note Attempt ALL the questions.

Q. 2 Explain with reference to the context any TWO of the following extracts from the play, "The Merchant of Venice":

 $(2 \times 5 = 10)$

- (i) In sooth I know not why I am so sad, It wearies me, you say it wearies you; But how I caught it, found it, or came by it, What stuff 'tis made of, whereof it is born, I am to learn: And such a want-wit sadness makes of me, That I have much ado to know myself.
- (ii) " Fair sir, you spet on me on Wednesday last, You spurn'd me such a day, another time You call'd me dog: and for these courtesies I' Il lend you thus much moneys?"
-I am married to a wife (iii) Which is as dear to me as life itself, But life itself, my wife, and all the world, Are not with me esteem'd above thy life. I would lose all, ay sacrifice them all Here to the devil, to deliver you.
- Answer any TWO of the following parts from the play, "The Merchant of Venice" Q. 3 in about 65 - 75 words each: $(2 \times 7 = 14)$
 - (i) How does Portia save Antonio from the cruel clutches of Shylock?
 - Who is in your opinion the hero of the play, 'The Merchant of Venice'? (ii)
 - Give briefly the reasons which led Bassanio to reject the gold and silver caskets (iii) and to choose the lead?
 - Answer any THREE of the following parts from the novel, "The Mayor of Casterbridge" in about 65 - 75 words each: $(3 \times 7 = 21)$
 - Compare and contrast the characters of Michael Henchard and Farfrae. (i)
 - (ii) Hardy is regarded as more successful delineator of Women than Men. Discuss.
 - (iii) Consider "The Mayor of Casterbridge" as a story of crime and punishment.
 - Chance, accident and coincidence play an important part in the novel" The Mayor of (iv) Casterbridge". Illustrate.

SECTION - C (Marks 35)

Attempt ALL the questions. Note:-Write an essay of about 300 - 350 words on any ONE of the following topics: Q. 4 (i) Terrorism (ii) The Role of Electronic and Print Media Q. 5

Use each of the following idioms to make sentences of your own:

From head to toe (i)

A dab hand (ii)

(iii) Keep your hair on (iv) Find one's feet

(v) All fingers and thumbs

Q. 6 Read the following passage carefully and answer the questions appended at the end:

Self-reliance is the pilgrim's best staff, the workers best tool. It is the master key that unlocks all the difficulties of life. "Help your self and Heaven will help you" is a maxim, which receives daily confirmation. He who begins with crutches will generally end with crutches. Help from within always strengthens, but help from without invariably enfeebles the recipient. It is not in the sheltered garden but in the rugged Alpine cliff, where the storms beat most violently, that the toughest plants are reared. It is not by the use of corks, bladders and life - buoys that you can best learn to swim but by plunging courageously into the waves and buffeting them.

To wait until some charitable man passes by, to stand with arms folded, sighing for a helping hand is not the part of any manly mind. The habit of depending upon others should be vigorously resisted, since it tends to weaken the intellectual faculties and paralyze the judgment. The struggle against adverse circumstances has on the contrary, a bracing and strengthening effect, like that of the pure mountain air on an enfeebled frame. This is a lesson of education that they lay down too many royal roads to knowledge. Those impediments which formerly compelled the student to think and labour for himself are now most carefully removed, and he glades so smoothly along the well beaten highway that he pauses not to heed the flowers on either side.

Questions:

(i)	What do "help from within" and "help from without" mean?	02
(ii)	Where are the toughest plants reared?	02
(iii)	How can we learn swimming?	02
(iv)	Make a précis (or summary of the passage in 1/3 of its length) and give it a suitable title.	09

2HA 1102 ---

Page 2 of 2 (Eng. Adv/Elect)

Student Bounty.com